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August 20, 2018 
 
Dear Staff, Parents, and Community Members:  

During the 2017-2018 school year, improvements were made in all areas of instruction at Wilson 
Elementary School, based on the Turnaround Site Visit Report, review of data (bi-monthly progress 
monitoring, mid-year/end-year ILT data chats) and observations. We attribute this growth and gains in 
all areas to everyone’s hard work and collaboration found in active, working grade level teams 
constructively working on common lesson plans, reviewing data and student work in PLCs, and an active 
ILT that reviewed data and the CTAP implementation. Other strengths that helped move the school 
included implementing a shift from a curriculum focus to a thoughtful, standards-focused model, 
structures that supported shared understanding of the work (time scheduled for co-planning and PLCs, 
co-planning template, unit landscapes), feedback on CTAP lever implementation to grade level teams 
from administration, common end of unit expectations for students, and co-teaching in many content 
areas.  
 

While there were many successes, we encountered some unexpected challenges. The shift in the co-
planning structure mid-year increased the amount of lessons planned during each co-planning session 
from one week of lessons to roughly two and a half weeks of lessons. This shift resulted in a focus on 
standards, objectives and pacing, but did not allow for an intense focus on the multi and varied 
groupings and assessment of the aforementioned lessons. In addition, teacher self-reflection and grade 
level reflection was limited due to time constraints. Lastly, as a district, expectations for assessments 
were established that supported our implementation and were needed, but at the same time added an 
additional layer of urgency (new learning, new actions) for which we hadn’t planned. As we plan for 
2018-2019, the revision of our CTAP includes involvement and support from district representatives, so 
that there is a deeper shared understanding of our implementation and the calibrated support of the 
district.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Purnima Vadhera 

Principal, Woodrow Wilson School, Framingham, MA 01702 

        


